Board Meeting Minutes – Villages of Garrison Creek Master Association

Board Meeting, July 14, 2016 6:00 pm – Baker Boyer Community Room
Attending Board Members:  Doug Botimer, Allan Fisher, Ron Hines, Sam LeFore, Daryl Schreiner,                   Cassie Siegal
Other Attendees: Donna Fisher, Ray Goff, Norma Sewell, Linda Olson
The following business was conducted:

· The Minutes for March 23, 2016, May 25, 2016 and June 29, 2016 were approved.
· Voted to approve rolling over the CD’s coming due.

· Voted that the financial report was studied and approved.

· Ray Goff gave a report of the “South of the Creek” project by the DOC crew on June 28-July 1.  The final cost figures were within $150 of the proposed amount and 11 loads of limbs and brush were hauled away.
· Ron Hines gave a report on the Reserve Fund.  We are waiting on an estimate from Larry Moore regarding tree removal estimates for this year.  We are also planning to apply bark to one walking path this year in early fall after busy season.
· Doug gave a preliminary report on asphalt. Voted to authorize Cassie to move ahead according to available resources.

· It was discussed that a follow-up visit from Andy Asmus, the arborist, will take place to ensure proper tree planting along the creek. It was noted that Bill Sheils of Talasea of Woodinville, WA produced an original tree plan for the villages.

· Cassie read a statement from American Family Insurance that indicated phase officers were covered under the current insurance policy with American Family. The board decided to stay with American Family Insurance and will be paying month to month.  The board’s motion to move to the CAU Insurance (in May 25 Master Board Meeting) was put on hold because the policy would not guarantee phase leadership coverage.  
· It was reported that the clock tower property now belongs to the Master Association.

· There was discussion on the public housing property.

· It was reported that Welcome Home Properties is interested in participating in the overall management of the Villages. Cassie and the officers will continue to explore. If anyone knows of any other property management company that might be interested and do a good job for a reasonable price they should notify Cassie or any officer.
· Doug presented some thoughts on changing the by-laws. It was noted that under previous boards several attempts were made for simple changes that failed.  

· Executive session was held to discuss pending legal action.

Adjourned.   
Respectfully Submitted
Allan Fisher, Secretary 2016
